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Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, 
and today and forever.     Heb. 13:8 

 
 

CHURCH 
306 N. High St. 

Menno, SD 57045 
Phone: 605-387-5224 

Parsonage: 605-387-5684 
 

Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 

 



Order of Worship 

October 13, 2024 

 

Organist  Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Rev. Ryan VanderWees 

* Call to Worship  

* God’s Greeting/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn: Blue 280, Psalm 134 O Bless Our God … 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

* Hymn: Blue 389, Not What My Hands Have Done 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering: General fund; plate offering for MOCC 

* Hymn: Blue 1, Psalm 1, That Man Is Blest 

Scripture: 2 Peter 1:1-15 

Sermon:  Supplement Your Faith 

Prayer 

* Hymn: Blue 462, Take My Life and Let It Be 

* Apostles’ Creed/Catechism: Lord's Day 41, Q. 108-109 

* Benediction:  

* Closing Hymn:  Blue 488, Now Blesses Be Jehovah God 

*Please stand if able 

Evening Service Information: Belgic Confession: Article 

2; Psalm 19 and Romans 1:18-25; How We Know God 
 
 



 
Today/This Week 
Oct. 13: Worship Service, 9:30 a.m. Sunday School, 10:45  

              Plate offering for MOCC; Evening service 7 p.m.  

Oct. 16: Coffee Break 10 a.m. and 7 p.m.  

              Confirmation 3:30 p.m. 

              Special Consistory meeting 7 p.m.; regular meeting 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 18: Bingo at MOCC 2 p.m. 

 
Upcoming: 
Oct. 20: Worship Service, 9:30 a.m. Sunday School, 10:45  

Oct. 25: Bingo at MOCC 2 p.m. 

  

Oct. 6: Attendance 78; General Fund $2595  

 
USHER for October: Mark Hento 

SOUND SYSTEM for October: Andrew Schaeffer 

 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week, we as a consistory are asking for 

prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 

Church.  Please keep these families in mindful prayer for the week of 

Sept. Oct. 13: Galen Schaeffer, Geraldine Schultz, Levi Kuipers 
 
PASTOR RYAN’S CONTACT INFORMATION:  If you would like to 

contact Pastor Ryan during the week, you can call/text him at 

616.240.8166 or email ryan.vanderwees@gmail.com. 
 
MEALS ON WHEELS: Our church is scheduled to deliver Meals on 

Wheels during October. There is a signup sheet on the table in the social 

hall.  Any days you can deliver meals is greatly appreciated.  Have 

questions? Contact Donna Zeeb. 

SEEKING NOMINATIONS The nomination box for open consistory 

positions has been placed on the table in the Social Hall until Oct. 13.  We 

are seeking nominations for two Elders, one Deacon and one Sunday 

School Superintendent Assistant.  Retiring are Elders Henry Bender and 

Mark Schaeffer, Deacon Brett Haberman, and Sunday School 

Superintendent Cindy Kirschenman.  Please put prayerful nomination 

recommendations in the box. 

 

about:blank


 

IN APPRECIATION: Happy Pastor Appreciation Month! Thank you, 

Rev VanderWees, for your care, your dedication to our church, your 

leadership, and your submission to God. We appreciate you and are so 

blessed you are part of our Peace CRC family!  

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! The congregation extends its congratulations to 

Ella Bertsch, who will celebrate her 102nd birthday Oct. 16. Please 

consider sending a card or dropping in for a visit to commemorate her 

special day. Be sure to wish Hulda Auch a happy birthday as well. She 

will be 97 on Oct. 17. 

BINGO Our church has been asked to help with Bingo at 2 p.m. on Oct. 

18 and on Oct. 25 at the Menno-Olivet Care Center. We need two people 

to volunteer each day.  A sign up sheet is on the table in the social hall.  

Questions: see Donna Zeeb. 

 
THANKS The MORE Committee would like to thank the church for your 

generous donations over the past years. We give out Total Stop gift cards 

for Christmas. At Valentines Day we give out a small box of valentine 

candy to the Menno Olivet Care Center Residents and those members of 

the church over the age of 80.  We also send out Get Well and Sympathy 

cards to members of our community. We give out gas cards for those 

having to travel for medical visits on a long term basis.  Money is given 

for turkeys to Bethany Food Pantry before Thanksgiving, which serves our 

community providing food assistance. We have also supported needs at 

the Menno Olivet Care Center and the Menno Day Care & Nursery. We 

appreciate your continued support to those with needs in our community. 

 

BABY NEWS Congratulations to Mike and Jody Neuharth on the birth of 

their daughter Harper Ann (Oct. 8) and to Henry and Janelle Bender on the 

birth of their first grandchild Elsie Ann (Oct. 9). Proud parents are Bre and 

Sam Bender. 

           
                 PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
 

                        ELDERS DEACONS 
       Henry Bender            Don Sayler                            Brent Haberman       Mark Hento 

       Mark Schaeffer         Wesley Schaeffer                  Andrew Schaeffer     Elliot Thomas 

           Phil Neuharth  

 


